## HARTFORD ROTARY BULLETIN

August 15, 2013

"Engage Rotary, Change Lives"

"Four Way Test – Is It The Truth? Is It Fair To All Concerned? Will It Build Good Will And Better Friendships? Will It Be Beneficial To All Concerned?"

August Sgt. at Arms – Lisa Olson August Greeter – Brenda Johnston

**HUHS Pickup – None – Summer Vacation** 

August Birthdays - 8/2 - Tom Doubleday, 8/6 - Gene Wittenberger, 8/8 - Jeff Millikin, 8/26 - Lisa Olson, 8/29 - Mark Smits.

## HIGHLIGHTS OF THE ROTARY MEETING August 8, 2013

OPENING: In President Matt Schwechel's absence, Ron Schlitt called the meeting to order. Loni Jaeger led the club in prayer. Ron then led the club in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. The membership sang "Happy Birthday in honor of Jeff Millikin. Congratulations Jeff!

**GREETERS REPORT:** Brenda Johnston reported that there were no guests in attendance at today's meeting.

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH: Summer Vacation – no students were in attendance.

**EXCHANGE STUDENT REPORT: No report.** 

**ANNOUNCEMENTS:** 

Ron passed around a thank you note for our club's support of the Wisconsin Riders of the Police Unity Tour and The National Law Enforcement Officer's Memorial Fund.

Colleen Baus is still looking for a second host family for the second semester – January thru July 2014.

Matt will be hosting a "Margarita Chat" at Casa Tequila on Wednesday, August 14<sup>th</sup> at 5:30 PM.

Members, who have ideas for groups and organizations that could benefit from some of the profits from this year's wine tasting fundraiser, should contact Janean Handel or Loni Jaeger.

The District website has the following Rotary events listed for August.

- **❖** August 9-10, 2013 Waukesha Rotary Club Waukesha Blues fest.
- **❖** August 11, 2013 Rotary Club of New Berlin First Annual Family Fun Fest.
- **❖** August 16, 2013 Rotary Club Night at Miller Park.
- ❖ Golfer's Dream Raffle Mitchell Field Rotary Club.
- **❖** September 28, 2013 West Bend Sunrise Rotary Club The Amazing Sunrise Rotary Race.

PROGRAM: Dave Wolbrink gave an update on the Haiti well project. Dave inspected some of the wells. Approximately 30 wells will be repaired which will provide clean water to 3000 people. Dave estimates that the project will cost \$50,000. The Hartford Rotary club will contribute approximately \$20,000 toward the project over the next two years. Dave hopes that the remaining funds can be raised through matching grant funds from Rotary International.

Dale Anderson was the lucky winner of this week's birthday raffle.

In the Ace of Hearts raffle, Tom Doubleday had a chance to win \$358.00 but he drew the Five of Hearts instead.

Attendance: Ed Heck reported 65% attendance for our active members and 43% attendance for our Rule of 85 members.

Sgt. At Arms Report: Lisa Olson collected \$26.00 in fines from the membership today.